SITE-BASED MANAGEMENT MEETING MARCH 3®P
Chairman Shelia Horne called the meeting to order at 6:35.

Next meeting will be on Tuesday, May 12 at 6:30 PM. If necessary for one to be held
sooner, the chair will call for a special meeting.

School Improvement Plan has been approved. All correlates need to have all changes,
revisions, and adjustments to Shelia regarding their parts of the plan by Friday May 8"
¢ Honor Code-further discussion tabled until May. Mrs. Horne thanked everyone
for their responses to her e-mail survey regarding the honor code.

e Service Learning-still working on documentation process for the program. Mrs.
Garner asked as to how parental notification would take place regarding the
program. Mr. Basden plans to send home a letter with report cards.

e Newsletter-June Mailing-changes in format being made.

e Energy conservation-Mr. Korn explained the difficulties in getting the
information regarding copies of bills and energy usage necessary to document
energy conservation concept the Safety & Security Correlate put in the S.I.P.
Adjustments are being made.

e Ms. Horne reported that the Technology survey requested by April Dawkin’s
correlate was completed and thanked all who assisted.

Student Assignment Proposal

Mr. Basden presented a slide presentation primarily to give the parents who serve on the
committee a more thorough presentation regarding the re-districting proposals facing our
cluster. Mr. Basden answered several questions from committee members regarding the
information in the presentation. Mr. Basden also reiterated that there would be a meeting
on the evening of Tuesday March 10" here at in PRHS’s auditorium regarding the
proposal.

(Note: at the most recent board meeting, the movement of existing students in the PR
cluster proposal in question was voted down 5-4.)

Scores from First Semester

Mr. Basden presented a slide presentation regarding the End of Course (EOC) test scores
in regards to the scores from the school years 2005-06 through fall 2008-09. He discussed
with the committee the variables involved (new tests, changes in testing, instructor
changes) that had affected the scores over the years in question. The tests involved were
Algebra I and II, Biology, Civics & Economics, Geometry, Physical Science, Chemistry,
Physics, English I, and U.S. History.

The Re-Branding of Union County Central Schools

Mr. Basden presented a video that described the process for changing the logo for the
school district and what the new logo with its “acorn” concept was to mean. The district
is now the 6™ largest school district in the state w/ over 38,000 students.

Other Business



We have added 3 new staff-2 in math and 1 in science.

Quarter ends Friday March 6. April 17 and May 25 are make up days for the snow days.
Writing test March 10.

Usual updates regarding Athletics, Band, Drama, & Chorus programs.

FFA Alumni Fish Fry March 27.

No New Business

Meeting closed 7:55 Next meeting May 12"

The following members were present: Sam Basden, Shelia Horne, Sandra Fugate, Jessica
Garner, Jennifer Murray, Mary Robinson, Libby Meiners, Dan Korn, Steve Jackson,

Brooke Stegall, Archie Price, Nancy Addison, Dr. Emafo, Donna Wilber, Tom Wheeler,
and Alan Buck



